
BU 7 Council Report 

Holiday Inn Capitol Plaza 
June 7th, 2014 

 
Attendees: John Orr BU7 Chair, Roxanna Sanchez BU7 Vice Chair, George Ball At-Large Member, Dawn 
McCulley At-Large member, Laura Gribben At-Large Member, Carolyn Duckett At-Large Member, Angela 
Corral At-Large Member, Vera Flores At-Large Member 

Guests: Pat Gantt CSUEU President, Alisandra Brewer VP of Representation, Joseph Jelincic III SLRR 

The Chair would like to begin with his thanks that not only were all members of the council able to 
attend, but Unit 7 has a full council. 

The meeting began with the Chair and Vice Chair recounting the status of recent Meet and Confers 
across the State involving Unit 7: 

CSULA- Secret Shoppers & Merging the mail room with Shipping and receiving 

CSULA & CSU Bakersfield- Transitioning from Quarter to Semester 

Cal Poly SLO, CSU Northridge, CSU Stanislaus, and Chico State- Video cameras 

Chico State- Background checks 

Cell Phone Policies 

The Chair and Vice Chair would also like to voice their appreciation to those campuses who have hosted 
these meetings and the support we have received from them. 

The Chair presented an update on full contract bargaining with the assistance of the Vice Chair and VP 
Brewer.We also discussed the ratification process.  CSUEU President Pat Gantt gave an update on the 
status of the State Budget. 

The chair explained the CSUEU election process with the council, encouraging them to start looking to 
see if there are any positions they may be interested in running for, and also to take advantage of these 
Statewide meetings to get to know people. 


